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A Worthy Project.
Maclean, Happy Greenhalgh’s home town, has come up with project A.B.E.T. (Aussie Boats for East Timor.) which has the backing of the Maclean Shire Council. The plan is to build 100 boats to replace some of those lost by the Timorese under Indonesian rule. Prior to December 1975 there were 3500 small boats in East Timor supporting 10,000 full time fishermen. By the end of their rule there were between 400 to 500 left. The Militia and TNI had either taken or destroyed the rest. Barry White, a retired Harwood Island boat builder, is one of the main instigators of the project. One fibre glass boat was delivered to the village of Port Hera a few months back and handled the rough conditions and strong tides in the Timor Sea okay. The villagers were all smiles and prize their 6 metre "fat canoe" Some modifications will be made on future boats to accommodate the motors supplied by China.

An appeal for funds is gaining momentum. Barry and his helpers have undertaken a big job, but are determined to make their target. Happy, a generous supporter to our own Trust Fund has donated $1200 to cover the cost of two boats. Well done Happy. What a wonderful concept it is.

J. Carey.
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